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Former President Donald Trump’s informal envoy, real estate executive Steve Witkoff, stated
publicly that Trump and Russian President Vladimir Putin held a meeting in Alaska on Friday.
According to Witkoff, the discussions included potential security guarantees for Ukraine
amid the ongoing conflict with Russia.

Witkoff said in a CNN interview that the two leaders discussed language allowing the United
States and European nations to provide Ukraine with a form of security assurance similar to
NATO’s Article 5. Article 5 stipulates that an attack on one member of the alliance is
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considered an attack on all. Witkoff explained, “We got to an agreement that the United
States and other European nations could effectively offer Article 5-like language to cover a
security guarantee.” Independent verification of this agreement has not been provided, and
official implementation details remain unavailable.

The announcement follows ongoing concern over the war in Ukraine and its wider
geopolitical impact. Reports from AP, Reuters, CBS, and other outlets confirm Witkoff’s
statement but note that no official treaty, signed document, or multilateral consensus has
been announced.

During the Alaska meeting, Trump and Putin also engaged in broader diplomatic and
security discussions, but no ceasefire or formal peace deal resulted. Multiple news outlets
confirm that no territorial or political agreements were finalized at the summit. Witkoff
emphasized that the meeting was a step in U.S.-Russia communication, though the White
House and European governments have not issued confirmation of the terms he described.

Observers noted that the proposal, if enacted, would be distinct from NATO membership.
Current reporting indicates that Ukraine was not present at the Alaska meeting, and
President Volodymyr Zelenskyy has said the assurances discussed lacked detail. U.S.
officials and European leaders have stated that further dialogue will be necessary to clarify
or validate the framework described by Witkoff.

The idea of offering security assurances reflects efforts by the United States and European
partners to address Ukraine’s defense needs. However, as of mid-August 2025, no official
agreement exists, and negotiations are continuing. Statements from Zelenskyy and
European leaders suggest additional consultations are required before any commitments
could be made.

The Alaska meeting demonstrates the role of private, non-official diplomacy, as Witkoff is
not a career diplomat. His presence, and the reliance on Kremlin translators, has been noted
by international media as atypical in high-level talks. Officials across NATO and the
European Union have stressed that only formal government negotiations can produce
binding guarantees.

Witkoff concluded by saying that while a framework was discussed, subsequent steps
would involve consultation with NATO partners and European governments. As of now, the
discussions remain at the proposal stage, with no finalized agreement.




